MEETING OF BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF MT. VERNON MAY 2, 2011

RESIGNATIONS

The Board accepted resignations from:

- Lauren Bell as a teacher at MVHS, effective at the end of the 2010-11 school year
- Michelle Buchanan as Assistant Volleyball Coach, MVHS, effective immediately
- Brenda Canada as Student Council Sponsor at the high school (half stipend), effective at the end of the 2010-11 school year
- Kyle Cox as Assistant Football Coach, MVJHS, effective immediately
- Lavon Keitel as a Food Service worker, West, effective May 4, 2011

RETIREMENTS

The Board accepted the intentions to retire from:

Food Service employees effective end of 2010-11 school year:

Barbara Champlain 35 years
Linda Minor 35 years
Dorothy Pope 33.5 years

Teacher Assistant

• Amy Gibson 16 years effective May 31, 2011

Home School Advisor

• Jan Gmutza 22 years effective end of the 2010-11 school year

Teachers effective end of the 2010-11 school year:

• Lonna Berridge 37.5 years

•	Teresa Branson	35 years
•	Stephen Britt	38 years
•	Ann McDonald	37 years
•	Marilyn McMurtry	27 years
•	Vicki Moran	22 years
•	Susan Rice	29.5 years
•	Ann Shank	27 years
•	Jennifer Wilson	38.5 years

AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM TEACHER ASSISTANT POSITIONS

The Board created three teacher assistant positions for the After School Program at West Elementary School funded by the 21st Century Community Learning Centers Grant as recommended.

INFORMATION SYSTEMS TECHNOLOGY INTEGRATION SPECIALIST POSITIONS

The Board created three technology integration specialist positions funded by the Capital Projects Fund as recommended.

TEXTBOOK ADOPTION

The Board adopted textbooks for health and science for 2011-17 as recommended by the Community Textbook Selection Committee.

SUNDAY USE OF FACILITIES

The Board granted permission to Performance Learning Systems to use junior high school facilities on Sunday, August 28 and Sunday, September 18, 2011.

SURPLUS LIST

The Board declared the recommended list of items as surplus.

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

Information to the Board included the MVJHS Parent Bobcat News of April 18 and 25, 2011, Farmersville Falcon News, May 2011 Lunch Menus, and State Police Bus Inspection Report (100% passed inspection).

An informational meeting will be held at Hedges Central Elementary School on May 17, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. to discuss possible uses for that facility.

The Mt. Vernon of Posey County Multi-School Building Corporation recently approved providing funds for improvements to playgrounds at Farmersville and West schools, including blacktop and playground equipment.

FUTURE MEETING DATES

Monday, May 16, 2011 at 5:45 p.m. Monday, June 6, 2011 at 5:45 p.m. Monday, June 20, 2011 at 5:45 p.m.

All meetings will be held at Mt. Vernon Jr. High School.

POSEY COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY REQUEST

The Board received a request from the Posey County Historical Society to name the drive leading to the North Cemetery near Hedges Central School as Pitcher Lane in honor of Judge John Pitcher. After receiving more information and further discussing the request, the Board approved the request as recommended.